Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

April 14, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45 p.m.  The following members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

The unpaid billing to North Coast Design Group (NCDG) was discussed.  NCDG erroneously connected to our utilities on Opportunity Way for their two group homes.   They tied into the force main instead of the gravity line, which is deeper.  Law Director Jon Clark will look into taking this to small claims court.
There appears to have been a mix up with the 2.5% cost of living adjustment (COLA) for the police department.  The mix up occurred due to the 2.5% COLA coinciding with the elimination of the part-time pay scale.  This will be discussed and voted on at this evening’s council meeting.

We believe the employee health insurance issues have been resolved.

Use of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds was discussed.  Fiscal Officer Christie Homer-Miller advised the group that the funds can be used for general government expenses, which is different than how the plan was introduced originally.  However, we will need to pass a resolution.  Homer-Miller will draft a resolution and will send it to Clark for his review and updating.  She also reminded the group that we can apply to the Lorain County Commissioners for matching ARPA funds.  Some of the ideas mentioned for use of our $259,678 ARPA funds included cleaning of Kilner Ditch; street repairs to East Prospect, Parklane, and Loperwood; improvements to the maintenance building; and addressing storm water issues.
Discussion was had on Ohio’s new fireworks law.  Beginning July 1, 2022, unless limited by local laws, the following dates are when discharge of consumer fireworks is permissible under the safety conditions established in state and local law:

	New Year’s Eve
	Cinco de Mayo
	July 3, 4, & 5, & the

weekends before & after

	New Year’s Day
	Memorial Day weekend
	Labor Day weekend

	Chinese New Year
	Juneteenth
	Diwali


We currently have a no possession ordinance.  At this time, we plan to mirror the state.  This will be revisited if/when needed.
There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:31 p.m.  
Signed: _________________________
Attested by: _________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer






Date: ___________________________  
2 | Page

